
Updates to ACE Drawback Module for Petroleum 
Superfund Taxes (CBP-164) 
Last updated: August 8, 2024 
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On September 17, 2024, U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP) will add a new accounting 
class code (CC) in the Automated Commercial Environment (ACE) to facilitate drawback of 
Petroleum Superfund taxes. This enhancement will include electronic data interchange (EDI) 
impacts. 
 
What will change for trade users? 

• A new accounting class code, 374, may be used by the trade community to request a refund 
of the Petroleum Superfund tax that was paid.  

• New validations for Petroleum Superfund Drawback will be added to ACE (see ACE 
Drawback Error Dictionary v25).  
 

What additional resources are available? 
• Updated versions of the ACE Drawback Guidelines/CATAIR (v25) and the ACE 

Drawback Error Dictionary (v25) have been posted on CBP.gov 
at https://www.cbp.gov/trade/ace/catair. Both documents are currently in the “Draft 
Chapters: Future Capabilities” tab and later will be moved to the “Current Capabilities” 
and “Supporting Documents” tabs, respectively. 

• Biweekly Trade Support Call     
 CBP hosts a biweekly support call to address ACE technical topics, and 
questions may be asked about enhancements on August 29 and September 12, 
2 to 3 p.m. ET    
 Webex Meeting: ACE Biweekly Trade Support Call     
 Meeting Password: ACE1 (2231 from phones)    

o Please note this is a recurring event link that can be used for all upcoming Biweekly 
Trade Support Call sessions.    

• Related Messages 

o CSMS # 61405753 
• Additional Support 

o Contact otdrawback@cbp.dhs.gov and esar@cbp.dhs.gov. 
o Technical issues: Contact the ACE Account Service Desk (ASD) at 866-530-4172   

or ace.support@cbp.dhs.gov 
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